ECC ACADEMIC SENATE Minutes

19 February 2013

Unless noted otherwise, all page numbers refer to the packet used during the meeting, not the current packet you are reading now.

The first Academic Senate meeting of the Spring 2013 semester was called to order by Academic Senate President Gold at 12:32pm. 

Approval of last Minutes:
The minutes of the last meeting were not available. Two sets of minutes will be approved at the next meeting.
AS President Gold made a request to reorder the agenda to accommodate the schedules of Drs. Nishime and Arce, and Ms. Cobb. This was agreed to.

SPECIAL COMMITTEE REPORTS

ECC VP Reports  - Dr. Nishime & Dr. Arce

Drs. Nishime and Arce reported on a recent letter from the ACCJC received February 2013. The letter puts ECC on warning with reference to Recommendation 2 – SLO’s. ECC is in compliance with the other recommendations made by the ACCJC.

Dr. Nishime noted that the SLO issue must be resolved by October 2013; this means that ECC must be at proficiency and beyond, showing sustainability by this date. At this time the ACCJC feels that our percentages do not even show proficiency. There are a few confusing issues that Dr. Nishime is attempting to clarify. 
Dr. Arce outlined four goals:

A. to reach sustainability by October 2013. All course and programs must have completed assessments and integrated the information gleaned from the assessments to make recommendations to improve courses. If the assessment proved that the course is OK as is, the instructor must explain why. What is authentic assessment? The Faculty must be fully engaged in discussing assessment results and how to improve courses/programs.

B.  All course and programs must be assessed by Spring 2013. This means that all timelines will be pushed forward. How does the ACCJC measure proficiency? The rubric will be posted and distributed to all to use. Dr. Arce urged all to become familiar with it. We are at level 2 and need to be at level 3 at the very least.
C. Assessment results must be documented and integrated into the improvement of student learning and achievement in a systematic way. Dr. Arce noted that we do the job, “but do not tell our story”. We should be making and documenting changes that show over time that student achievement has improved and that the changes made the difference.

Dr. Arce appealed to the Senate to take the lead in this issue.

ASO rep S. Jackson asked about the status of the DE program. Dr. Arce noted that the online program is in good shape and that ECC meets the standard.

Dr. Nishime noted that there could be consequences if the recommendations are not met. The ACCJC will send a team after October 2013, and then in 2014 Fall we are due another full accreditation visit.
Dr. Arce said the college has worked hard but not enough assessment has been done. We may have to reorganize the process, and he will be speaking to the SLO coordinators.

In reply to questions about other schools, Dr. Arce reported that we are the only large school on warning in this regard. CG noted that despite our rapid response, the bar is constantly being raised. CG agreed that the Senate should take an active role and she will ask the ACL leaders to speak at a future senate meeting.

INFORMATION ITEMS

Student “Imposters” – Rebecca Cobb

There have recently been a few incidents in which students in a class are not who they claim to be. Ms. Cobb is investigating these incidents with the campus police. Historically Ms. Cobb reported few such incidents. Should you suspect this may be occurring in your class, Ms. Cobb recommended that the faculty contact the Division Dean and herself. Also Send on to Ms. Cobb all relevant information like the student name, student id numbers and so on. Faculty are within their rights to ask students for id if they believe students are not who they say they are. Ms. Cobb will converse with the parties involved and go from there – the police may need to be involved as these are instances of fraud. However the students are entitled to due process, so protocols must be followed. So far this seems to involve 4-6 students, but Ms. Cobb hopes she has nipped it in the bud.
Mr. Ahmadapour asked about penalties and Ms. Cobb said they would vary. Ms. Cobb asked that faculty mention in their classrooms that students are bound by the Student Code of Conduct.

CG said she was alerted to the incident in her class via an anonymous email. She checked id’s in class and notified Dean Miranda and Ms. Cobb Ms. Cobb repeated that all the alerts have come via student email. Mr. Isaacs noted that to get a student id, students must show a picture id and proof of registration, and could not faculty link to the picture id’s that are made on the class lists?

Ms. Cobb noted that ECC has this technology and that she would speak to Mr. Snowden, but cost may be an issue. CG noted that the expense might be worth it and perhaps it could be mentioned in accreditation. Ms. Cobb reminded all that the Academic Honesty, and other, forms are available from the Student Development web site.
Student technology Survey – Irene Graff.

See ppt in packet pp 41 – 48. Ms. Graff said that the Student Technology Survey is the first in a pair of surveys, and a Faculty technology survey is to follow soon. Ms. Graff walked the Senate through the survey results. Some results showed a desire for more wifi and Mr. Marcoux said that ECC is in negotiations with a wifi company, but that this might take time. He noted that ECC has a security problem with spam and illegal downloading. Ms. Graff noted that some responses would be useful, and provide valuable feedback to various campus entities and departments and the information would be forwarded on. For instance the question of the viability of a student/IT help line would be forwarded to IT. It was noted that students like to use their personal emails, but Ms. Baily noted that personal emails often get diverted to the spam/junk folders and lost. Ms. Graff said that this, and other, surveys could be found on the Institutional Research page under Surveys.
Mr. Marcoux made a plug for the campus technology conference on the 22nd March. Lunch and flex credit will be provided. A person from Google will be the keynote speaker.

NEW BUSINESS

BP/AP 4260. Prerequisites and Co-requisites. First reading – Christina Gold (CG)

See pp 31 – 40 of packet. This revised policy and procedure reflects Title 5 changes to the way in which prerequisites in outside fields can be established (for instance, an English prerequisite for a Philosophy class). 
The draft under discussion has been approved by the Curriculum Committee and Dean’s Council. CG noted that Dr. Simon was not present to help present the materials, so CG and Ms. Winfree would present the information. Please email additional questions and comments to CG and Dr. Simon. It was noted that there was no real change to the Policy other than to add a statement re: collegial consultation.

More changes were made to the Procedure. CG pointed out the last sentence of the first paragraph

that concerns balancing student success and access. Another change is that prerequisites will now be determined via course review.  

Mr. Wells asked about test scores and placement test use in determining eligibility and the need to look at the credibility of placement tests. CG said that the general consensus was NOT to open the door to more prerequisites. Title V states that prerequisites should be established only if a student is highly unlikely to be successful without. 
CG asked the senators to read the document carefully and share with colleagues. We will conduct the second reading at the next meeting.
Academic Senate President’s report – Christina Gold 
CG reported on new managers at ECC, noting that Mr. William Garcia replaces Dr. Arvid Spor.

ECC will also be going out for 22 new hires, CG asked that faculty please consider sitting on a hiring panel if asked.

CG congratulated Mr. Marcoux who will be on Sabbatical next semester. We will be looking for a temporary replacement for VP of Technology.

CG reported that it has been recommended that the CDC Child Development Center be closed. They are in the red, there is low enrollment, and few of the children are children of students/faculty. The Board meeting tonight will feature discussion on possible ways of granting a reprieve to see if the Center can recover under reorganization/restructuring. Dr. Young noted that many of the Child Development Program students train there, so there is interest in saving it.
Mr. Wells noted that there is no Program Discontinuance policy.

VP Compton Education Center  - Michael Odanaka (MO)
Mr. Odanaka provided a handout on the proposed revisions to the council bylaws that will be voted on on Thursday.
Mr. Odanaka also shared a chart of 3 proposed Divisions to be formed at the Compton Center. Mr. Odanaka noted an unfortunate situation whereby a signed faculty petition was attached to an ill-advised letter requesting that the proposed reorganization be put on hold. This may cause ill feelings. The proposal for reorganization came from Ms. Perez and the CEO. While Administration has the right to reorganize some faculty wanted to have more input into the initial proposal. One of the contentious issues is the proposed Division 3  - Math and Science are being split, with Math included with CTE and English, Basic Skills and LRC services forming a Student Success Division.  There is also concern that the number of division chairs at Compton may be reduced.                    

 
ADJOURN

The meeting adjourned at 1:55pm.
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